PITTSBURGH TRI-STATE CHAPTER JUDGING TRAINING
On Sunday, April 29, 2018 the PTSC held a Mini-Judged Meet at member Dave Stahl’s garage in Bedford, Pa.  Our chapter ‘mini-meets’ are held primarily for judges training with a small number of cars being judged as examples and the owners receive flight awards accordingly.  
Mother Nature wasn’t as cooperative for this year’s event as she was last year at this time. It was cold up on the mountain in Bedford. It was about 32 degrees with some light snow flurries outside during the morning OPS judging. There were about 20 members registered for the event plus some non-member visitors. Chairman Don Geary welcomed everyone and thanked them for attending the event. Before the judging school Don and Bill Bryan presented our hosts Dave and Dylan Stahl with our PTSC Appreciation Award thanking them for their hospitality each Spring by allowing our chapter to use their great facility. We had four really nice Corvettes registered for Flight Judging. A 1959 Convertible owned by Bill Bryan, a 1961 & 1965 owned by Dave Stahl, and a 1975 Convertible owned by Tom Almes.
Before the flight judging began, our Judging Chairman Bill Bryan held a judging school on what he called “The Crispness of Fiberglass”. He showed everyone the difference between original and repro fiberglass panels. He specifically pointed out what to look for when judging. He had several examples of FG panels on hand for everyone to inspect. He also shared a pristine copy of a  “ Tank Sticker” that he saved in one piece by cutting it from the tank, metal and all. A brief discussion on Tank Stickers or Build Sheets as they were later referred to followed. We all know the value and importance of having this document from your car if you are one of the lucky ones! He concluded the judging school by updating everyone on some of the latest national NCRS news. Specifically, the new judging guidelines for “Vintage Air” installations.
Following a brief break Bill divided the members into judging teams and we proceeded with flight judging the cars. It cannot be stressed enough how important attending these meets are for members. Not only are they great opportunities to sharpen your judging skills, but they are also a lot of fun. Just being able to be with friends who share your passion for the corvette makes the trip worthwhile. Three judging points were awarded to all NCRS members who attended and participated.
The final results were:
1959 – Top Flight – Bill Bryan
1961 -  Top Flight – Dave Stahl
1965 – Second Flight – Dave Stahl
1975 – Top Flight – Tom Almes
The PTSC and  board members would like to thank the owners for bringing out their cars on a cold spring day, and especially thanks to Dave and Dylan Stahl for providing us with lunch and opening up their facility for us.
Hope to see you at one of our next events in the future. Check our new website for the events calendar. ncrspitt.com….
Submitted by:
Jim Patitucci

